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Hambleton United Charity 
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TOP STORIES 

WE HAD A FANTASTIC JAMBLETON 2023! THANKS FOR SUPPORTING US!! 

Next PC Meetings Thursday 14th September and Thursday 12th October 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and 
any issues that have been brought to our attention.  Parish Council Meetings are held every 
second Thursday of the month, check the Notice Board for the most recent Minutes.  The 
next meeting Agenda will be posted 3 days in advance of the meeting on the Notice Board. 

CONTACT THE CLERK: INFO@HAMBLETON-PC.GOV.UK 

PLANNING, GATEFORTH LANE & THE “NEW LOCAL 
PLAN” 
For information, the New Local Plan has not yet been 
adopted and therefore the ‘preferred options’ (preferred 
areas of land for building housing developments) 
proposed in it are not yet confirmed as ‘preferred 
options’… this has not stopped the Developers circling 
and consulting with residents about possible 
development on these sites… cue leaflets through the 
door. 
 
Consultation with the locals is 
seen as a positive thing in the 
eyes of the Planners, but what 
can happen is that the complaints 
raised in the consultation are 
addressed before the application is even submitted, and 
the developers design-out the problem. 
 
Having been approached by ‘Banks Group’ developers 
about a site down Gateforth Lane (to extend out the back 
of Gateforth Court, eastwards), the PC have explained it 
would be inappropriate to comment due to the New 
Local Plan not yet being adopted and the site therefore 
not yet being a ‘preferred option’ site. 
 
The PC has complained to the Planning Authority that the 
proposed ‘preferred’ sites in Hambleton in the New Local 
Plan were not properly consulted on; one of these sites 
has significantly changed in shape and size and the other 
was actually rejected as a preferred site at the outset by 
planning officers.  We will keep you updated on this 
front.  The process is long and we still await answers. 
 
Banks Group will be attending the PC meeting on 14th 
September at 7.30pm to present their plans for up to 65 
homes on the site identified as ‘Hamb-N’ in the emerging 
New Local Plan.  The meeting will be open to the public 
as usual. 
 
Meanwhile, look out for their leaflet through your door... 

POLICE DROP-IN SURGERIES 

The Councillors had the pleasure of meeting PCSO 
Laura Simpson at the July PC meeting; PCSO Simpson 
and her colleagues have been very helpful dealing 
with a few recent issues at the Recreation Area and 
with Hambleton being on her ‘beat’ now, she would like to get to 
know you and your concerns in the village.  She mentioned what 
a lovely community spirit we have in Hambleton - and we agree!  
So if you have any concerns about anti social or suspicious 
behaviour, local scams or thefts or want an update on crimes that 
have been reported in Hambleton and the surrounding villages, 
please do drop in to the Village Hall to chat: 
 Monday 2nd October 6-7pm 
 Saturday 16th December 3-4pm 
The Drop-In sessions will be held approximately once every 6-8 
weeks, the dates and times will be advertised on the Parish  
Council Facebook page and in the Village Newsletter.  You may 
also find it useful to sign up to the Community Messaging Service 
- see page 12. 
 
DID YOU KNOW?? 
So, having a Police Officer at the Parish Council meeting obviously 
led to questions about Road Safety on the A63, as this is an 
ongoing issue of concern for us all.  It led to a discussion about Op
-Snap a means for the Police to prosecute people caught 
committing a traffic offence on CCTV, Dashcam or passenger/
onlooker’s mobile phone.  A villager was overtaken coming into 
the village recently (interestingly by someone else from the 
village), in a 30mph zone and footage of this could have led to 
prosecution - a similar case elsewhere North Yorkshire saw the 
driver banned for a year and fined £1500.  Search “Op-snap North 
Yorkshire” for more information. 
 
NEW PARISH COUNCILLORS 
We warmly welcome Scott Conor to the Parish Council who has 
filled the vacancy left by Melissa Mountford, and sadly, Cath 
Protheroe resigned in May, leaving a vacancy which we can now 
thank Paula Fitzgerald for stepping up to fill.  We are pleased to 
announce we are once again Parish Council with a full 
compliment of Councillors! 
 
RECREATION AREA UPDATES 
After a bin fire (non-malicious) and some young drivers spoken to 
by the Police about the way they were driving on the car park 
surface - we can definitely say the CCTV comes in handy!  A new 
sign is going up and we look forward to carrying out some 
significant improvements in the future. 

JAMBLETON 2023, YOU WERE A BLAST!  THANKS 

TO EVERYONE INVOLVED WITH VOLUNTEERING, 
TRADING, PERFORMING AND VISITING! 

£377 RAISED FOR CHRISTMAS LIGHTS - WATCH OUT FOR 
MORE CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMMITTEE EVENTS... 

SEE JAMBLETON 2023 IN PICTURES HERE 
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https://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/police-forces/north-yorkshire-police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/op-snap/
https://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/police-forces/north-yorkshire-police/areas/campaigns/campaigns/op-snap/
https://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk/news-updates/
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  HAMBLETON UNITED CHARITIES 

Hambleton United Charities 

H 
ambleton United Charities is a small local Charity that includes ‘The Poor’s Land and Richardson’ s Gift, 3 parcels of 
land within the Parish of Hambleton, which was officially registered with the Charity Commission in 1888, although 
it had been established many years previously. The Charity Deeds stated that the first Trustees were William Bew 
Todd, John Todd, Reverend Thomas Cheese of Brayton and Harris Anson. Today’s Trustees are Celia Barnes, Jeff 

Bramley, Adam Durkin, Ingrid Millington and Cath Protheroe. 
 
Each year the Charity receives rents from the 3 parcels of land from 2 local farmers and the Parish Council. It also receives a 
small disbursement from ‘Brayton Poor’s’, being a legacy from when Hambleton Parish Church was part of the Brayton Parish 
Church. Over the many years the criteria in which the money could be paid to recipients has changed, with the Charity 
Trustees having  to comply with the Trust document, written in 1888, as far as possible, in the 21st century. 
 
For a good number of years the Trust has regularly given money to local, independent, village groups that have needed a little 
support and the elderly of the village have received a small Christmas gift. Some money has to be reserved for annual and any 
legal expenses that may occur, leaving a finite amount to be distributed annually. 
 
The present criteria for Hambleton residents to receive a Christmas Gift are: 
1) To be in receipt of the State Pension. 
2) To have retired from work. 
3) To have lived in the village for, at least, 5 years. 
 
Should any Hambleton resident, not already receiving a gift and qualifying using the criteria above, wish to apply to have their 
names included on the list of recipients, please contact: 
 

Ingrid Millington -01757 228566 before Sunday 15 October 2023 
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HAMBLETON PLAYERS 

T he Hambleton Baby & Toddler 
Group is held every Wednesday 

from 9.30-11.15am during term time 
in the Village Hall and warmly 
welcomes all pre-school children and 
their grown-ups. 

It’s £3 per session which includes toys 
to play with, crafts, a snack for the 
children, hot drinks for grown-ups 
and singing/dancing.  

 

 
For further information see our 

Facebook group:  
“Hambleton Baby 

& Toddler Group (YO8 9HS)” or 

contact Emma - 07469 209 391 

No booking required.  
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Laughter Galore and Big Thanks: 
Hambleton Players Bow in Comic 
Appreciation! 
  
 Hey there, Hambleton pals! 
  
We're here to give you a great big, thank you for your 
fantastic support during our May production of "The 
Best Man." Our audiences were like a shot of comedic 
adrenaline, and our cast and crew had an absolute blast! 
  
We were astounded when the writers of the show - who 
journeyed all the way from Norwich to see our 
performance in the little ole village of Hambleton. They 
couldn't believe their eyes and ears when they 
experienced the electric atmosphere you lot created! 
We're pretty sure they thought they stumbled into a 
laughter tornado. Our cosy little space turned into a 
comedy goldmine thanks to you! 
 
Oh, and our children, they loved how we included them 
into the performance! 
 
We gotta give a special shout-out to those energetic, 
smiley little darlings who became part of the show. The 
writers were so smitten with their lively antics that they 
couldn't resist showering us with two more scripts. 
Looks like we've hit the jackpot! Who knew our local 
talent could be so inspiring? We've got those writers 
itching to see what hilarious magic we'll conjure up next. 

Speaking of which, we've got an announcement that will 
tickle your funny bone. Our next production will have 
you rolling in the aisles! 
  
Drumroll, please... It's "Snow White and the Seven 
Dwarfs," and guess what? Our very own producers have 
cooked up a comedy feast for you. It's gonna be side-
splittingly funny, with more laughs than you can stuff in 
Santa's sack. 
 
So mark your calendars, 'cause this December, we're 
gonna have you ho-ho-ho-ing all the way! 
 
Tickets for "Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs" go on 
sale late October, so get ready to grab 'em like they're 
the last piece of chocolate cake. We're itching to 
entertain the socks off this village once again, and we 
can't wait to see your smiling faces in the crowd, 
chuckling away at our antics. 
 
Before we go, we want to express our sincerest 
gratitude to all you amazing folks. Your support, your 
belly laughs, and your uproarious applause mean the 
world to us. We couldn't do what we love without you, 
and we're forever thankful for the joy you bring to our 
performances. 
  
So keep those funny bones primed and ready, because 
the Hambleton Players are just getting started... 
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HAMBLETON HISTORY, RESEARCH & ARCHIVES ASSOCIATION 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 
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 Hambleton History Research & Archive Association 
Finding Hambleton’s Hidden History 

 

Work is continuing to add information to the website and to further research the 
hidden history. The website address is www.hhraa.org, there is a section on the website for the Hidden 
History Project.  
 

Date for your diary: 

Open Meeting  
Hambleton Village Hall at 1400 
Saturday 14th October, 2023 

 

 Come and hear what we have learned from the drone flying over the north 
side of the village. 

 We found a lot of pottery during the dig some of which is believed to be 
medieval. Learn more about the plans for ‘sorting session’ to see if we can 
link any of the items together & see if we can decide what they were part of.  

 Look at the various displays 
 Enjoy a cuppa and a chat 

     

Everyone of all ages are welcome but children under 16 should be accompanied by 
an adult.   Hope to see you there.   

 

If you would like to know more or help in anyway please contact us: 

Email: celiahhraa@btinternet.com or phone 01757 228649 
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  HAMBLETON INDEPENDENCE HELP GROUP 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 

 

Hambleton Independence Help Group 
 
Our registered volunteers continue to offer help to village residents whether the need arises from Covid, 
which is still with us, or any other reason.  
 
We can help with shopping, collection from Selby Food Bank or collecting prescriptions.  We may, in 
exceptional circumstances, be able to offer help to get you to a hospital or doctors appointment but this will 
be dependent on the availability of a volunteer at the required time.   
 
If you need help please: 
 

Ring one of the numbers below and we will put you in contact with a volunteer. 
Your details will only be shared with the volunteer.  

 
If you have had a positive COVID 19 test please tell the person you phone so that the  volunteer is aware 

before they contact you.  

Some of the phone coordinators are at work so you may need to leave a message but we will get back to you.  

Celia   01757 228649             Katie   07759 520 227        Jessica    07769 266 618          

Spanish lessons are back on!! 
- Hambleton Village Hall (Selby) 
- Tuesdays @ 5.15pm 
- Ages 7-11years 
To book a Taster Session for your child or to find out more: 

letslearn101@outlook.com 
Alternatively, visit our Facebook page: 

www.facebook.com/Letslearn2Spanish 
 

¡Hasta pronto!  

http://www.facebook.com/Letslearn2Spanish
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HAMBLETON VILLAGE HALL 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 
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Celebrating Community Spirit: Gratitude for Supporting the Village Hall! 

  

W e would like to extend our heartfelt gratitude and appreciation to each and every one of you for your 
incredible generosity and support towards the village hall. Over the past few months, we have been 

fortunate enough to organise some fantastic events, and thanks to your participation 
and contributions, we have successfully raised approximately £1794 for the hall! 
  
Firstly, we want to express our sincere thanks for your participation in the recent Craft 
Fair at The Owl. The event was a success, with local artisans showcasing their talents 
and offering an array of beautiful crafts. Your presence at the fair and your generous 
purchases not only helped support the village hall but also encouraged the local talent 
within our community. 
  
We then enjoyed being part of Jambleton where we provided a children’s games tent 
including the ever-popular hook-a-duck and teddy tombola.  Although it required hard 
work, it was a great fundraising day, and we absolutely loved entertaining the children. 
The laughter and joy of the children were infectious, and we can't wait to bring them even more delightful 
experiences next year 
  
Following Jambleton, The Owl organised a thrilling Horse Racing Night to support the hall, and once again, your 
unwavering support made it an extraordinary evening. We are delighted to announce that Philippa at The Owl 
generously contributed prizes and donated the profits of the event to the village hall. Philippa's kindness to our 
cause was greatly appreciated as we raised so much needed funds from this night – and had a great time in the 
process – all the village hall committee extend our sincere gratitude to her for her continuous support. 
  
Moreover, we would like to extend a special thank you to two exceptional volunteers, Sarah Beighton and Paula 
Fitzgerald, whose tireless efforts and meticulous planning made all three events possible. Sarah and Paula 
dedicated their time and energy to ensure the success of the Craft Fair, the Village Hall Games Tent, and the 
Horse Racing Night. Without their unwavering commitment and passion, we would not have achieved such 
remarkable results.  We would also like to express our appreciation to everyone who generously donated items 
for the raffle during these events. Your contributions added excitement and anticipation, and we are grateful for 
your generosity. 
  
Looking ahead, we are thrilled to announce our upcoming events. Due to the overwhelmingly positive feedback 
from the Elvis cinema night, we have planned two new exciting cinema nights for your enjoyment. Get ready for 
"The Tina Turner Story" and "The Whitney Houston Story" – two fabulous films that will surely captivate your 
hearts. Stay tuned for promotional updates and dates on Facebook and posters outside the hall. 
 
In conclusion, we are immensely grateful for the support and generosity that you have shown towards the village 
hall. Your involvement and contributions have made a significant impact and will enable us to continue improving 
the facilities and organizing more engaging community events. 
 
Thank you, once again, for being an integral part of our vibrant community. Together, we can create a stronger, 
more connected Hambleton. 
 
With heartfelt appreciation, 
Fiona 

Book the Hall for your event: 

https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/ 

https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/
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Regular window cleaning slots now available. 

All aspects of exterior cleaning undertaken. 

●Gutter Clearing ●PVC Cleaning 

●Conservatories ●Decking, Patios & Drives 

Serving 300+ Hambleton residents. Give us a 

call and we will make your property sparkle. 

Mob: 07976 466 549 

Or email: 
clearviewyorks@gmail.com 

Check out our work on Social 
Media @clearviewyorks 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
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The Wednesday Club 

The club for ladies of any age and meets on the 

last Wednesday of the month at 1330 in the  

village hall apart from December when the 

meeting is a Christmas Lunch at a local 

restaurant.   

 30th August - tea, cakes and sale.  

 27th September - ‘Visiting Australia’ a talk 

with photos presented by Jean 

If you would like to know more about the club 

please contact Celia on 228649.  

We would love to see you. 
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NEWS FROM CHAPEL 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 

I 
t was lovely to see lots of village  people at the 
Jambleton Village Gala. Margaret did a fabulous job 
organising a Chapel craft table. Little ones were invited 

to decorate a medal while Margaret informed them of the 
fun things going on in Sunday Club. Lots of people stopped 
for a chat. 
 
Tea and Toast have been extremely busy. They had a great 
time at their Christian Aid sponsored obstacle event and 
raised lots of money for such a worthy cause.  They had a 
fabulous Toy Sale at the beginning of July.  The Chapel was 
bursting with donated toys, book and clothing.  People were 
very generous.  They raised over £500 which was 
amazing.  Very well done to all the hard working Tea and 
Toast ladies.  They do a great job. 
 
Lydia, the Circuit Children and Family Worker is organising a 
Children’s Holiday Club at Chapel on Tuesday 1st August.  

It is our Harvest Festival Service on Sunday 17th September 
at 10.30am.  It will be taken by our own minister Rev. 
Christine Gillespie and will be followed by a simple harvest 
lunch. You are all very welcome to join us. 
 
Things slow down a little bit over the summer holidays at 
Chapel. Sunday Club takes a break until September as does 
the Youth Group.  We continue with our services in Chapel 
and our visits to other neighbouring Chapels. 
 
As always you are very welcome to join us at 10.30am. We 
hope you all have a restful peaceful summer. The people of 
Hambleton are always in our prayers 
 
Very best wishes 

 

Everyone at Hambleton Chapel    
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  NEWS FROM ST. MARY’S CHURCH 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 

Greetings from St Mary’s. 
  
We continue the process of preparing to advertise for a new Vicar for St Mary’s. 
Whoever may be appointed will also be the Vicar for the Parishes of Haddlesey  
and also Carlton & Drax too. We pray that with God’s help we will find our new priest in charge. 
  
In the meantime, by the end of July, six more children and two adults will have been Baptised and our third 
wedding of the year will have taken place.  It brings great joy that St Mary’s continues to be available as our 
Parish Church for these ‘Occasional Offices’ and, of course, for the inevitable funerals.  I’ve said it before, and it’s 
worth repeating, that ‘church’ is about people. When these occasions arise and people feel the need to be able to 
come into church, it is so important that St Mary’s is there for them. It is that which strengthens and heartens us in 
our own ministry. 
  
As the School term ends, our work with Open the Book pauses until September; the Leavers Service will have 
taken place with the children receiving their School Certificates and a little book ‘Your Secondary School Survival 
Guide’ from the church.  For the youngest children there was the opportunity to experience church before the term 
ended when they came into church with their teacher. 
  
Our 1st Saturday monthly coffee mornings continue – from 9:30am to 11am – tea/coffee, cake, a raffle, and 
fellowship – much enjoyed by those who come and a welcome addition to much needed church funds – why not 
consider joining us – you may find you enjoy it! 
  
This year we hope to resume our Teddy Bears Picnic interrupted by the pandemic and which, hopefully, will take 
place on Saturday 26th August 2023. It provides an opportunity for those children recently baptised (and mums) to 
get together.  Looking further ahead we are planning for the Village Scarecrow Festival and our Harvest Festival 
(including the prize-giving). 
  
Please check our website and the church noticeboard for further information as we continue the process of finding 
a new vicar. 
  
Our Prayers and best wishes are with those in need, both within and beyond our village. 

Our best wishes            David Brown           Churchwarden 

Baptisms, Funerals and Weddings can be arranged by contacting the Churchwarden on 01757 228553 or through 
the Church Website. 

Our Service times are as follows: 

[The Church Noticeboard and Website will provide more information on forthcoming services and events]. 
 http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk/  

Aug:  
Saturday 5th- 9:30am to 11:00am – Coffee Morning 
Sunday 6th  -  9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 
Sunday 13th - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Sunday 20th - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Saturday 26th - Teddy Bears Picnic **Check Website** 
Sunday 27th - 3:30pm – Family Prayer Service 

Sept: 
Saturday 2nd - 9:30am to 11.00am – Coffee Morning 
Sunday 3rd     - 9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 
Sunday 10th   - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Sunday 17th   - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Saturday 23rd- Village Scarecrow Festival **Check Website** 
Sunday 24th   - 3:30pm – Harvest Festival 

Oct: 
Sunday 1st    - 9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 
Saturday 7th - 9:30am to 11.00am – Coffee Morning 
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  USEFUL CONTACTS  

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Organisation Number/Email address 

Up For Yorkshire 
(Selby AVS) 

01757 291111 
www.upforyorkshire.org.uk/ 

Citizens Advice, Selby 
Advice line: 03444 111 444 
Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

County Councillor: 
Cliff Lunn 

01757 706159 
cllr.cliff.lunn@northyorks.gov.uk 

Dog Warden: 
Report a stray dog 

01757 705101 

Hambleton C of E Primary 
School 

01757 228391 
admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton Methodist 
Chapel 

01757 228200 

Hambleton Parish Council 
Chair: Cllr Jeff  Bramley 
Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
 
info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Hambleton Village Hall 
General enquiries 

 & to Book the Hall 

villagehall.hambleton@gmail.com 
www.hallbookingonline.com/
hambleton 

Independent Domestic 
Abuse Service 

01757 708956 

NHS Direct 111 

NHS Find urgent Mental 
Health support 

https://www.nhs.uk/service-
search/mental-health/find-an-
urgent-mental-health-helpline 

North Yorkshire Horizon 
(alcohol misuse service) 

01723 330 730 

Police – non emergency 101 

Saint Mary’s Church 01757 228553  

Samaritans 116 123 (Free) 

Selby Community 
Transport 

Car: 01757 708036 
Minibus: 01757 241041 

North Yorkshire Council 
northyorks.gov.uk 
0300 131 2131 

Selby War Memorial 
Hospital 

01904 724300 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

AUGUST 2023 

TUES 1 
10AM-3PM 

CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY CLUB, 
METHODIST CHAPEL - SEE P.11 

SAT 26 
TEDDY BEARS PICNIC 
ST MARY’S CHURCH - SEE P.13 

SEPTEMBER 2023 

THURS 14 
7.30PM 

HAMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING, VILLAGE HALL 
BANKS GROUP ATTENDING P.3 

SAT 23 
VILLAGE SCARECROW FESTIVAL 
AROUND HAMBLETON VILLAGE 

OCTOBER 2023 

MON 2 
6-7PM 

PCSO SIMPSON - DROP-IN 
SESSION, VILLAGE HALL - P.3 

THURS 12 
7.00PM 

HAMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING, VILLAGE HALL 

SAT 14 
2.00PM 

HHRAA OPEN MEETING, 
VILLAGE HALL - SEE P.7 

SUN 15 
DEADLINE FOR REGISTERING 
FOR HAMBLETON UNITED 
CHARITIES GIFT - SEE P.4 

You can report issues to 
North Yorkshire Council 
by using the online 

service.  Visit www.northyorks.gov.uk/ and type into 
the search bar.  As the website now covers 7 districts, 
you will need to specify “Hambleton, Selby” and this 
will direct you to the Selby Team, as opposed to the 
general Northallerton Team. 
 
Issues that you can report online include: 
 Fly-tipping 
 Potholes 
 Faulty Streetlights 
 Overgrown Public Rights of Way 
 
This website will also give you access to Planning 
Applications in the area, and other public 
consultations that you may wish to contribute to. 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
northyorks.gov.uk
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/

